
 
 

 

January 5, 2024 
 

CONDOLENCE MESSAGE 
 

The members of the Council of The Institute of Cost Accountants of 
India express their deep sorrow and profound grief on the sad 
demise of CMA (Dr.) P.V.S. Jagan Mohan Rao, Former Council 
Member of the Institute (2011-15 & 2015-19) and Former President 
of South Asian Federation of Accountants (2019), who left for 
heavenly abode on January 4, 2024. His contribution for the 
development of the Institute and CMA profession shall always be 
remembered. 

We convey our heartfelt condolences to the bereaved members of 
his family on this irreparable loss. We pray to the almighty to give 
eternal peace to the departed soul and much-needed strength to his 
family during this time of sorrow. 

MAY HIS SOUL REST IN ETERNAL PEACE 
 
 
 

CMA Ashwin G. Dalwadi 
President, ICMAI 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


